[image: image1.wmf] 

[image: image5.png]INTERNATIONAL



ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – November 2005

[image: image6.wmf] 





Suzanne, Leslee, Jenny Utley and I had our  Committee meeting at the Big Rig, as usual, on Sunday 13th Nov. 

We had a lovely cuppa and a general “catch up” before we discussed the advertising for our Movie Night on 24th Nov. Jenny is contacting the Western Star for an advertisement in the Community Billboard and an ad. above the weekly film details for the Cinema. I contacted Radio 4ZR to advertise the movie and the most economical way to do this was to put it in the Community Billboard which advertises several times a week.  The other alternative was $143 which would eat into our profits somewhat!! 

I will place an ad in the Western Star for our Garage Sale closer to Fri 25th Nov.


The Status of Women committee were unable to meet this month.

We are all however, gearing up for our hectic last week of November.

Hopefully we will all be able to make the effort and be available for our last two fundraisers and our Christmas party. 

One of our committee members Beth Bowen has resigned from Zonta. We wish Beth all the best and thank her for her contribution to Zonta.

The newsletter in January will be full of news and ideas.

The OMC Committee met to finalise arrangements for our Christmas party to be held at Heather Hall’s place on Saturday November 26.  We are looking forward to seeing you all there, with your honzons, to wind down the year in great style!
We have arranged for a bus again this year and it will leave from the Maranoa Club at 6.00pm.  For a cost of $5, you are sure of a safe delivery to and from the party with the freedom to enjoy yourself!  

We have decided to give Secret Santa a miss again this year to avoid cluttering up your cupboards with those “not-sure-what-to-do-with” pieces. Instead, we will take up a collection on the night and give the proceeds to charity. We thought the price we all usually pay for a Secret Santa gift, around $10, would be a guide as to what we might give. 

We will run the usual multi-draw raffle with our bottles of wine, so if you have forgotten to bring yours along, please do so on Tuesday night.

To assist with catering and to ensure hiring the bus is viable, please let us know if you will be attending the Christmas party and if you will be using the bus.  RSVP to Trish by Wednesday 23rd please.

Should the weather prevent us from using Heather’s place as the venue, Eleanor has offered her place as a backup.  We will certainly let you know if this happens.

The only other item for discussion was the looking into of new magnetic name badges to be obtainable from David Hannah which would simplify our lives somewhat.  These will be discussed at the meeting. 

Finally, a plea to be on the lookout for prospective members.  Sadly we are losing quite a few members during the coming weeks, leaving our numbers quite depleted. 

See you all at the meeting on Tuesday.

Welcome to the latest addition of Fin and Fun, we certainly did (have Fun) with Jo attending her first meeting with us. Best wishes to Jill for a speedy recovery, can’t imagine she will be too patient with crutches or going slowly and taking this easy.  

MOVIE NIGHT 24th November  6.30pm at the cinema with your plate of food. For those who don’t know the movie is Pride and Prejudice.  Would anyone not attending like to donate a cask of wine (please let me know ASAP) I am happy to buy it and “deal with it for you”. Gail Henricks and Denise will be selling movie tickets if anyone wants to buy early.  Flyers and posters should be seen around town soon, if you would like one for your place of work or play contact Ann. 

RAFFLE TICKETS please return to Ann before the next meeting. We still have a few selling days to go so if they are in we can make the most of our volunteers.  December Friday 2nd in the Plaza are Betty and Jill with Judy B and ???? on Monday 12th LAST selling day as we draw it on the 14th December. 

GARAGE SALE 26th November Katie has requested that anyone wishing to drop gear off during the week prior to the sale is to please contact her so she can make arrangements to be home.  If anyone has any tips she would be happy to hear them although I think Denise would be a mine of information, tips and ideas on that score.

STREET PARTY is on the 8th December same thing as last year, hopefully with a few more people attending, We have been given a wonderful raffle prize of Christmas cake and Pudding to sell on the night, if you aren’t intending to go for a look in McDowall Street on the 8th maybe you could buy a ticket at the meeting, much easier than making your own.  
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26thNovember @ Heather Hall’s

Let Trish know numbers by 23rd for the bus.


DATES TO PUT IN THE DIARY

· 22nd November - Dinner Meeting - at the Maranoa Club at 6:00pm.


· 24th November- Movie Premiere - Pride & Prejudice
Please supply a plate even if you are not attending.


· 25th November - Set up garage sale at 6 Wehl St


· 26th November – Garage Sale am - 6 Wehl St

Christmas Party  pm - bus leaving Maranoa Club @ 6.30 pm


· 8th December - Christmas Street Party 


· 20th December -Final Board Meeting for 2005


· 17th January - First Board Meeting for 2006


· 24th January - First Dinner Meeting for 2006

november roster

	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Ann Leahy
	22nd Nov

	Objects
	Jenny Loughnan
	22nd Nov

	Raffle
	Jenny U & Eleanor  
	22nd Nov

	MOW
	Eleanor Teare
	23nd Nov


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





President’s Report


By Denise Martin





The rung of a ladder


was never meant to rest upon


but only to hold a man’s foot long enough to enable him to put the other somewhat higher.


Thomas Henry Huxley





First of all, let me congratulate everyone on your efforts so far with the selling of the raffle. It is proving to be a beauty and such a great prize really sells itself, so much so that we are considering that this could be our big one each year - with Seaview’s support of course.


I still have the feeling of coasting up to the big week! Of course this weekend is the Roma Cup and all that entails so once you recover from that it will be all go.


The awards nights are all over and thanks to Eleanor and Leslee for presenting at the ones I didn’t get to. Going to awards evenings certainly reminds one that there are plenty of good young people out there about to make their way into the world with a knowledge that it is not all about “me” and are aware of a wider community.


A couple of things for the meeting on Tuesday night - those of you who haven’t yet brought your bottle of wine for the Xmas Party draw bring it to the meeting. If not then you will be expected to buy one at the Club on the night.


Raffle tickets, sold and unsold, to be returned on Tuesday night.


Don’t forget to check with family and friends for garage sale items. Katie will be accepting things after next weekend but do ring before you go. We will be setting up on Friday, during the day so if you can help it would be appreciated. 





Sadly we have to accept the resignation of Beth Bowen who finds she cannot give as much time as she would like to the club now that she has moved out of town. Thanks for the job you have done, Beth and we hope you will continue to support Zonta’s efforts when you can and have a “catch-up”. Of course that now leaves us searching for a minutes secretary and I would love a volunteer.


Ann Leahy has informed us that we were successful with our tender for providing food for the opening get-together for the Toastmasters World Conference here next February. More about that closer to the date.


November is our last dinner meeting for the year and we will be inducting our two new members, please come and make them welcome. The board will meet in December and January to keep the “nuts & bolts” moving but the next dinner meeting will be in January. I will be rocking in Tamworth and Eleanor will be in the chair


Now I’ll sign off and say “Watch this Space” and wish Katie all the best……





�





CHRISTMAS RECIPES


Only make these if you like RICH!!


Toblerone Chocolate Mousse


2 medium size bars dark Toblerone chocolate


5 eggs, separated


½ litre whipped cream (excessive but what the hell!)


chocolate curls to decorate





Lightly beat the egg yolks


Melt the chocolate in a bowl over a pan of hot water (or melt in microwave) then add the lightly beaten egg yolks.


Whisk the eggwhites until fairly stiff, then carefully fold into the chocolate mixture.


Decorate with chocolate curls ( to make the curls, shave thin layers from a block of chocolate - orange flavoured chocolate would complement the flavour).


Leave in the refrigerator to set for a few hours.�(I copied this recipe but have not tried it.)





Christmas Baileys - ho ho ho!


1 tin condensed milk�3 eggs�1 capful chocolate topping�1 cup scotch�300 mls cream�1 tsp coconut essence


Place all in blender and give a couple of whizzes. NOT TOO MUCH or it will be too thick!


Perfect complement to the Christmas pudding and brings the Christmas spirit out in us all!!








Finance & Fundraising


Chairperson: Jenny Loughnan





NOVEMBER MEETING


Maranoa Club -  Tuesday   22nd November 2005


Please contact  Katie Woodside: 46223696 (H) or 0428 782 213 if you are unable to attend





In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $14 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.





Programme, PR and Communications


Chairperson: Heather Mawn





Organisation, Membership & Classification


Chairperson: Trish Street





Status of Women


Chairperson: Eleanor Teare
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